
Dear Prayer Partners, 
 
Greetings from Ladkrabang, Bangkok, Thailand. 
      I would like to share a story of one of our students who accepted the Lord Jesus last 
January through our Level 4 class interview.  
 
"How do you feel when you accepted Jesus as your personal Savior and Lord?" Bow answered, " 
I felt, hope and I am happy." 
  
      Bow decided to join our worship and cell group the following Sunday. When she was 
about to park her car near Santisuk center, her parents called because her grandfather was 
rushed to the emergency room.  She rushed to the hospital to be with her grandfather but that 
afternoon her grandfather died. Bow was not able to be in her English class the following week 
because she was busy with the wake and her grandmother was hospitalized and died that week 
too. After two weeks of being busy and tired.  She decided to attend school even if she was 2 
weeks late.  She joined our Sunday Worship and we prayed for her and encouraged her. 
Teacher Carol and Teacher Deb taught her how to pray and encouraged her to read her New 
Testament Thai and English Bible. 
 
      Bow studied with us last 2022 and came back last November 2023. Bow understood the 
stories of Jesus taught in our English classes. She also understood the Gospel when Pastor 
Dondon shared it to her during the level four students' interview. 
 

       



Bow is wearing a white long sleeve blouse. This was taken 2 Sundays ago during our Sunday 
worship and cell group. 
 
Praises and Prayer Requests: 

1. Praising God for providing us American teachers and Filipino teacher: Terrie and Vince, 
Renea and Dana for January. Pastor Nate and Will, Zekara, and Jasper for February. 

Please pray for more American or Filipino volunteers to stay at least a month to help us 
teach English and reach them out for Jesus Christ.  

2. Praising God for students who accepted the Lord as their personal Savior and Lord Last 
January. 

Sorn, Aom and Bow.  Please pray for their spiritual growth and availability to join our 
Sunday worship and cell group. 

      3. Praising God that we are still here in the field reaching out Thai Buddhist people for 
Christ. Please pray for our financial support. We were short of $100 per month last 2023. Our 
mission agency encourages us to raise more support of at $200 per month this year.  So, we can 
still send our son CJ to his school where he is being molded to be a leader and a follower of 
Jesus Christ. 
 

Thank you so much for supporting us financially and prayerfully. 
 

Bethlehem Star of Peace has a new ministry partner. BSOP has partnered with Global Horizons 
Inc. (GHI), a US-based 501c3 nonprofit (EIN 41-1805314). GHI serves as a fiscal sponsor for 
BSOP missionaries providing donation processing, bookkeeping, and accountability. Donations 
made through GHI are tax-deductible in the US. 
 
CHECKS within the US - Checks can be made payable to "BSOP/GHI." Write the name of the 
missionary in the check memo and mail to" 
BSOP/GHI. P.O. Box 64059 Eagan, MN 55164-0059  
 
ONLINE DONATION please click below: https://globalhz.org/bsop-j-c-estrella/ 
 

 
 

https://globalhz.org/bsop-j-c-estrella/


 

FOR PHILIPPINES CONTRIBUTION:  
      

      Bethlehem Star of Peace 

      910 A. S. Fortuna Street 

      Mandaue City, Cebu Philippines 6014 
 

      BDO Account: 001180021744 

      BPI Account: 001173212344 
 

 

http://globalhz.org/bsop-j-c-estrella

